Tarves Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 19th December 2023

Councillors Present: Gladys Allan, Emma Cameron, Bob Davidson (Chair), Richard Galbraith, David Hekelaar, Ian Massie, Wendy Middleton, Mark Ross & Colin Taylor.
Apologies: Neil Marr, AC D Ritchie, & AC A Hassan.
Minutes of previous Meeting on 21st Nov 2023
Minutes of above meeting were proposed for approval by RG and seconded by CT with all members in agreement.      
Declarations of Interests – None
Police Report – No Police report this month.
Barthol Chapel matters – Snow clearing – AC Roads Officer Philip Leiper is under the impression that a local farmer has the contract to clear the road.  Chair has asked our Ward Members to discuss this at their next Ward meeting. This also effects the Craigdam Road.  Church – They have been approved for a SCIO
Matters Remaining Unresolved
Health Service/GP provision – Health Provision Meeting – Meeting on 22/11/23.  Summary of information will come out in writing in due course.  It was suggested that meetings were held on Teams but it was pointed out that public reps would not be used to using Teams so it would be better face to face.  A review meeting will be held in February.   Patient Participation Group – DH has spoken to Haddo Medical Practice and dates will be forthcoming, new Chair at Udny Community Council so will let her settle into the role first.  MUGA repairs – Padding still not fixed and also an issue with the lights and drainage.  Prices being sought for repairs – GA to speak to Tarves HT to get him to push for the repairs to be done too.  Orchard Trees – Trees still to be planted.  Melvin Hall Resilience Centre – Generator to be delivered on 22/12/23. Drain smells – Not so bad but not completely disappeared – Blockage between No 6 & Main Road. – P Johnston has given Scottish Water proposed dates for a meeting. Blocked Gullies/drains at Nethermill, 22 Duthie Road and near School Lane – some first reported 2017; - Lorry has been, some done but still flooding. Potholes – Some done but lots still to be repaired. Chair contacted Area Manager re DO – it was sent on to the DO team, still no response.  Strip of land behind bus shelter on Duthie Road – TDT have written to both residents and received a reply from one.  Silvermoss Road – apparently hill is not steep enough to merit piles of grit for winter – Chair will follow this up.  South Ythsie Development – a resident has raised concerns re the dumping of materials on ground which is not part of the site.  Members agreed that TCC should raise the matter on behalf of the residents.  Chair will progress this.
Planning – Tillycairn development – application to remove condition requiring access road being made to 
standard and adopted by AC.  Problems with this change is that if the road is not to adopted standard the bin lorry 
would need to sit on B9170 near a dangerous junction or have to reverse into or out. The potential for requiring inter 
visible passing places would also be lost. Concerns re School bus parking/stopping were also raised.  TCC will 
write to object.
Local Members Reports.

AC Ritchie Report (via e mail)–.  Sink Hole on Manse Brae now fixed. he has asked Roads to sweep leaves from pavement.  Potholes on Courtstone to Fochel Road passed on to senior Roads Officers. Braiklay Ave speed bumps now fixed.
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Outstanding; - Cllr Hassan response outstanding from prior years that he agreed to deal with; - Craigdam overhanging trees (from Feb last year and 2020), Hardford Hedge C38C (September 2021), Developer's advertising signage on signposts (March 2022). B999 – response from officer was disappointing BD will highlight parts of the policy if necessary.
It would now appear that the most recent examples in Oldmeldrum (A947) have been dealt with; - This must mean that officers are now better aware of their Policy wording. However there has been no action on the original Policy breaches; - signage on the B999 signposts. In the past, Aberdeenshire Council has apparently written to owners twice re Craigdam trees and once re Hardford hedge but since then no action has been taken to address these issues.  Cllr Hassan informed us that Wind Turbines at Cairnbrogie were passed unanimously.
Committee Reports – Bus Forum – DH attended – attendees are asking for local bus forums to be reinstated.
Road, Paths, Signs. Issues at the Braiklay junction – sign in places which are not appropriate and/or behind trees.  Various issues dropped kerbs/ textured surface for visually impaired not installed. Resident had queried missing dropped kerb and Chair is corresponding with officers (previous responses have not been helpful or constructive).  Tree Road Pavement Parking Signs – are incorrect and very misleading. Chair to contact Roads.  
Correspondence –Copy of Notice for Pavement Parking.   North East Appraisal – re A90 North.  North East Rail – push for Dyce to Peterhead rail to be reopened. Road Closure – North Flobbetts to Barthol Chapel on 20th Dec for one day.  Perennials for 2024 – Amenities group will deal with this.  Email re Child poverty.  Childminding Recruitment Drive – information received.
AOCB -. Planning Appeal Training - – RG attended and said it was really aimed at Council Planning dept.  The presentations are recorded and will be sent out.  Bench in Cemetery – a request was made to put a bench in the Cemetery – members were supportive of this.  Heather Scott – former HT of Tarves School has sadly passed away and also local haulage contractor, Thomas Eddie.  Condolences were expressed to both families.
TCC Bank Balance - £2225.00
The above minute was approved at TCC meeting on Tuesday 16th January.2024 in Tarves School.

Robert P Davidson

Chairman

Community Council Meetings are always open to the Public.
info@tarves.org.uk
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